
Preliminary Preferred Design for
Lester Road Albion to Meandering 
Brook Sector 
The recommended Preliminary Preferred Design for the Albion Road to 
Meandering Brook Sector is to align the roadway to avoid Sawmill 
Creek (Alternative 2). This alternative is illustrated below in a 
representative cross-section. The environmental benefits and impacts of 
this alternative are outlined below. 

• Retains Sawmill Creek in place and provides opportunities to improve 
its value 

• Locates the travelled portion of the roadway further away from 
residences (in locations where the Creek currently runs along the edge 
of roadway) 

• Reduces (but does not eliminate) the need for noise attenuation 

• Reinforces the role that Sawmill Creek plays as a buffer between Lester 
Road and adjacent residences 

• Requires an additional right-of-way widening from the NCC Greenbelt 
along the south side of the corridor and displaces wetland area 

• Displaces a rural residence located within the NCC Greenbelt 

• Requires a guardrail along the frontage of a rural residence along 
Lester Road, to minimize the required cross-section and avoid impacts 
on the residence's front yard area and potential on-site water and 
wastewater systems 
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